Extract from Hansard

[COUNCIL - Wednesday, 20 June 2001] p1278b-1278b Hon Jim Scott; Hon Graham Giffard

FREMANTLE-COTTESLOE TRANSPORT PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE

- 26. Hon Jim Scott to the Parliamentary Secretary representing the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure
- (1) Is the Steering Committee for the Fremantle-Cottesloe Transport Plan still meeting?
- (2) What was discussed at the last meeting of this Committee?
- (3) Is the Curtin Avenue extension to be part of the freight route review proposed by the ALP during the State election?
- (4) If not, why not?

Hon G.T. GIFFARD replied:

- (1) Yes. The next meeting of the Steering Committee is on July 4, 2001.
- (2) The last meeting was on 6 October 2000. The Committee discussed and agreed upon a number of recommendations and requested that Transport develop a final plan for further consideration.
- (3) Yes. As the existing Curtin Avenue forms part of the freight network, both it and the proposed new road will be included in the review.
- (4) Not applicable.